







April 17, 2009
Dear International Student,

On behalf of the Office of International Programs and Studies (OIPS) we would like to congratulate you on your acceptance to a special program at the University of New Mexico! OIPS is the office that provides information and services to all current international students at UNM. You MUST read this letter and all of the enclosed information carefully to be sure you are fully informed and understand when you need to arrive at UNM.  Remember! You are required to attend an international orientation when you arrive on campus.  Please read below for details.

I-20 Information

Enclosed is the form I-20, Certificate of Eligibility for nonimmigrant (F-1) student status.  After you read and understand the terms and conditions on page 2 of this I-20, you must complete the student attestation by signing at the bottom of page 1. If you decide not to attend UNM, you should notify your UNM contact person and return the enclosed I-20 immediately!

If you are coming from outside the US:

1. You should use the enclosed I-20 form to apply for an F-1 entry visa at the United States Embassy or Consulate nearest your place of residence once you are sure you will attend UNM.  If you have already applied for a visa using another school’s I-20, and you want to attend UNM, you will need to return to the consulate and apply for a new visa that has UNM listed as the school you will attend.  Otherwise, you will need to attend the school whose name appears on the visa.  Canadian citizens do not require an entry visa, but must present the I-20 form when entering the US from Canada and must pay the SEVIS fee (see below).  Non-citizen residents of Canada should check with the US Consulate in Canada to find out whether or not they need an entry visa.  For information on the US Embassy or Consulate(s) in Canada, please visit the US Department of State website at http://travel.state.gov/visa/questions_embassy.html.
2. Required SEVIS Fee
All students must pay a mandatory US $200 SEVIS (Student Exchange Visitor Information System) fee.  This is a US Government fee, not a university fee, and is in addition to any visa fee. Because the payment of the fee will be recorded in the SEVIS system and it should be fully processed before you arrive at the US Embassy or Consulate for the visa interview you must pay it at least 3-business days prior to the visa interview and you must bring proof of payment to the interview.  Canadian citizens must present proof of payment of the fee when arriving at the port of entry to the US (they do NOT need a visa). You can pay the SEVIS fee in one of three ways (a, b, or c, below):

a. Through the Internet at www.FMJfee.com by using a credit card and completing the online Form I-901.  Once you have submitted the payment please print the computer-generated receipt.  This receipt will be your proof of payment. 

b. Through Western Union Quick Pay.  This option is available in any country where Western Union offers its Quick Pay service. This service allows you to pay the SEVIS fee electronically and directly to the Department of Homeland Security in local currency.  The receipt you will obtain at the end of the transaction will be your proof of payment.  The following is a summary of the three steps you should follow to pay the SEVIS fee using this service (this information can also be found at: http://www.ice.gov/graphics/sevis/i901/wu_instr.htm):

· Find the nearest Western Union Agent Location by visiting the website http://www.payment-solutions.com/agent.asp and select your country or call the telephone number of the Western Union Commercial Services Network Agent as listed in your country phone book.

· Bring your cash payment in local currency and a completed form I-901 to the local Western Union Office.  You can download this form by visiting the website http://www.ice.gov/sevis/i901/index.htm.
· Request and fill out a Blue form called a “Payment Services” or “Quick Pay” form at the local Western Union. When filling out this form you should enter the following information exactly as indicated below  (this Western Union form can also be found at http://www.ice.gov/sevis/i901/wu_fm_us.htm):

· “DOLLAR AMOUNT” field: Write the amount of the SEVIS fee in words.  The amount of the fee will be either US $200.00 or US $230.00 depending on whether or not you want expedited or regular delivery of the I-797 receipt.  If you want the I-797 receipt to be sent to you via expedited delivery there is an extra cost of US $30.00, in other words your SEVIS fee is TWO HUNDRED AND THIRTY US DOLLARS.

·  “PAY TO” field

· Company Name: US Bank DHS

· Company Code: FMSEVISFEE, MO

· Country: USA

·  “SENDER” field

· Write your full name exactly as it appears on your I-20

· Address: write the address to which you want the I-797 receipt sent 

· Telephone Number: if you have requested expedited delivery, write the telephone number for the address to which you are sending the I-797 receipt including the country code and the area or city code.

· Account Number: write your SEVIS Identification number exactly as it appears above the barcode in the top right corner of your I-20 form followed by a hyphen and then your Date of Birth exactly as it appears on your I-20 (in MM/DD/YYYY format)

· Reference Number: Write the school code for UNM.  The UNM school code is: ELP214F00205000.
· Name/Department:  In this section write your gender, a slash “/”, and the country where you want your receipt delivered
You should receive a Western Union receipt that will be your immediate proof of payment. To read the detailed instructions for this form of payment, obtain a printed copy of the instructions and the sample of the completed Western Union blue form, please go to http://www.ice.gov/sevis/i901/wu_instr.htm


c. Through the mail by submitting a completed Form I-901 (it can be found at: http://www.ice.gov/sevis/i901/index.htm) and a check or money order drawn on a US Bank payable in US Currency.  For proof of payment, you will need to wait until you receive the receipt (Form I-797) by mail.  Because we do not know how much time it takes to obtain this receipt we strongly recommend you try to pay the SEVIS fee through one of the other options above.

For more detailed information on the fee payment process please go to the SEVIS website at http://www.ice.gov/sevis/i901/faq.htm
3. You will need to bring with you to the US Consulate and to the US: 1) Passport, 2) proof of payment of the SEVIS fee, 3) finances and 4) evidence that you intend to return to your home country when you complete your studies (e.g. proof of property or family in your home country).  Please contact the US Consulate before you go to find out if you need an appointment, what the fees are, what documents you should bring to the interview, and how many days it takes to process the visa. You can access most of this information on the US Embassy/Consulate websites via http://travel.state.gov/visa/questions_embassy.html
4. If you will have an interview at a US Consulate, OIPS recommends the following:  

· Be ready to articulate in English briefly and clearly your reason for study in the US and your plan to use your education in your home country after program completion.

· Know how your academic degree and new knowledge will fit into your home country job market.

· Be prepared with the above information, but don’t memorize a “speech” which sounds rehearsed.

· Remain calm.

· Ask the consular officer if s/he will review any documents you brought (even if s/he doesn’t ask for them.)  In case of a denial, ask that the reason be given to you in writing before you leave the consulate.  Only in this way, can you address the US Consulate’s concern if and when you return for a second interview. For information about reasons for visa denial, visit the website: http://travel.state.gov/visa/frvi_denials.html
· You may be subject to a security check that will delay the visa application process; for this reason we highly recommend that you apply for the visa as soon as you receive this I-20 form

5. Immigration regulations prohibit students from arriving more than 30 days prior to the reporting date listed on the front of the I-20.  Be sure that you do not arrive earlier than that date or you may be sent back to your home country.

6. Upon your arrival in the US, an immigration official should stamp the I-20 with the date of entry to the US and return the I-20 to you along with the bottom section of the I-94 Arrival Card (you will get the card on the plane or at the port of entry to the US).
7. According to US law, you must enter the US using the I-20 from the institution you plan to attend first.  If you enter the United States with the Form I-20 from a university other than the University of New Mexico you will be required to attend that university before you will be eligible to transfer to UNM.
8. Do not enter the US on a B visitor’s visa or visa waiver or you will be ineligible to study!!!

9. You should plan to bring the following with you to the US (do not pack these documents in your luggage):  passport with F-1 entry visa, I-20 (in most cases this will be enclosed in an envelope that the US Consulate has given you), proof of finances to support your stay in the US (if you are supported by the department you should bring the department’s offer letter), and money to cover initial costs.

10. Citizens of Canada do not require F-1 entry visas, but must present the I-20 and financial information when entering the US from Canada.  Passports are now required for Canadian citizens entering the US.  
Orientation Requirements

International students are required to attend an International Student Orientation.  Your program administrator will organize an orientation date for you.  The orientation will help you by giving you information about immigration and other requirements for your stay as a student.  Even if you have spent time in the United States, you will still find this program useful.

Please bring your passport, visa, I-20 and I-94 (arrival/departure card you will receive on the plane) to the orientation (usually your first day of attendance in the program). We will ask you to complete some forms, and inform you about other requirements which you must complete before you begin your program.  If your arrival is delayed, you will be required to attend a make-up orientation.

If you want more information about coming to UNM, you can also find more information at our website:

Office of International Programs and Studies (OIPS)
  http://www.unm.edu/oips
We extend to you our best wishes for a pleasant trip to Albuquerque and trust you will find your stay at UNM to be both challenging and rewarding.  We look forward to meeting you and assisting you with your needs as an international student!

Sincerely,

Stephanie Suliman, Christina Rosado-Maher and Linda L. Melville

International Advisement Specialists
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